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                                    Chairman: Louise Hyde     Vice Chairman: Stephen Mouser      


Minutes of  the Annual Meeting of Merton Parish Council held following on from the Annual  Parish Meeting on Tuesday 9th May 2023 at St Peter’s Church, Merton.
Present: Cllr. de Grey, Cllr. Hyde, Chair, Cllr. Mouser Vice-Chair, Cllr. Wesley-Smith 
and Jean Williams Clerk/RFO. There were two members of the public present.

1.Election of Chairperson
The Clerk welcomed everyone to the meeting, and explained that because this meeting was an Annual Meeting the first item on the agenda was to elect a chairperson. Councillor Hyde was nominated by Councillor Wesley Smith, seconded by Councillor de Grey, agreed by all present.
Councillor Hyde took the chair.
2. To receive apologies and approve absences.

None
3. To receive declarations of interest in any items to be discussed and grant any dispensation requests. 

None.
4. Public Participation. Max 30 minutes.

A member of the public was concerned that a ditch in the village had still not been cleared, the land owner had stated all debris would be removed some time ago this had still not happened. There was a prolonged discussion about the state of the ditches, drains and culverts in the village. It was decided that the Parish Clerk would write letters to two land owners, requesting the ditches, drains and culverts be cleared of debris.
The District Councillor had agreed at a previous meeting to discover who has the responsibility in the village to maintain the ditches and the drains of some of the properties in Tottington Terrace, to date no response had been received. The Clerk agreed to request further information from Councillor Cowen.

The Clerk will also seek the support of the Parish Rangers to clear the ditches and drains.

The Clerk will write an article for The Waylander reminding residents to ensure the ditches that are their responsibility are kept free of debris.

Reclaim the Rain Project was also discussed at length. Councillors and residents are disappointed at the slow progress of this project. Dates are offered for meetings at very short notice, which makes organising meetings very difficult. The Project Leader has reminded the Parish Councillors that Reclaim the Rain should be community led rather than parish council led. The councillors were pleased to hear that a local resident has agreed to head the project for Merton, she has a small team of resident who are willing to join her.    
A member of the public asked why the minutes of the last meeting and agenda had not been posted on the website. This was an oversight of the Parish Clerk.
5. To receive reports 

Report of the County Councillor.
County Councillor not present, no report received.

Report of the District Councillor.
District Councillor Cowen had presented his report at the Annual Parish meeting prior to the Parish Council meeting.
Report of the Parish Clerk.
The parish clerk stated that all correspondence had been circulated to the Councillors as it arrives and she had nothing further to report.

6. To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 7th March 2023.
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed by all present and signed by the Chairman.

7. To receive updates on ditches and drains.

Nothing further to report.
8. To receive updates on Planning Matters.
No Planning Applications received.

9.  To receive updates on The Post Box.
No progress on this matter, Clerk will contact Royal Mail again.
10. To receive quotes for the grass cutting. 
The Clerk had received just two quotes for the grass cutting round the Village Hall, the verge near the green and the area surrounding the bus stop.

One contractor did not have Public Liability Insurance so that quote was not considered.

At the previous Parish Council Meeting in March the Councillors had accepted the quote submitted by a contractor to cut the grass. At the site meeting the contractor was asked to quote for a cut every two weeks, leaving the cuttings to mulch down. The contractor submitted the quote and after further discussion at that meeting, Councillors decided that the cut was required less frequently and agreed to a cut every six weeks. The Parish Clerk contacted the contractor who stated he would need to resubmit the quote because the requirements had changed, he subsequently notified the Parish Clerk stating he could not meet the needs of the Parish Council due to his work commitments. The Clerk will seek other contractors and quotes.
11. Finance.   

The Councillors agreed the finance statements.

Councillor Mouser carries out regular monitoring checks.

Business Premium Account ending 257 stands at £1,684.97 on 31st March 2023.
Community Account ending 359 stands at £2,050.84 on 31st March 2023.
Outstanding Payments at the last Parish Council Meeting:

None
Payments due in April and May

Clerks Salary for April and May 2023                                                                        £258.90

HMRC Clerks Tax Liability for April and May 2023                                                  £  64.50
The Community Account ending 361 (Village Hall) stands at £2,905.61 as of 5th January 2023.
12. To discuss a meeting with Ms Liz Truss MP.
The Parish Councillors decided to defer this meeting because there are no current issues to discuss with Ms Truss.
13. To confirm the dates of the next Parish Council Meetings

Dates agreed by Councillors for the coming year are:  Tuesday 5th September 2023, Tuesday 9th January 2024,

Tuesday 12th March 2024, and Tuesday 14th May 2024.
14.  Any other relevant items not included on the agenda.
Co-option of new Councillor, with Councillor Roat not seeking re-election there is a vacancy on the Parish Council, the Clerk will write a submission in the Waylander, informing the village there is currently a vacancy on the Parish Council.

15. Items to be included in the next agenda.
Discuss the Asset register.
The future of the Village Hall

The meeting closed at 8:00pm.
Signed         _____________________________                     Date:  ___________________

Chairperson

